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Southwark Community Sports Trust





Winter Sports 2016/17 Pre-Season Meeting
Held in the Pavilion, Dulwich Sports Ground, Turney Road on Wednesday 14th September 2016 

1. Colin Ferris opened the meeting by welcoming football clubs and providing an over-view of how the volunteer led SCST, since its formation in 2010, was seeking the co-operation and assistance of members and the users of Dulwich Sports Ground to improve the condition of the playing surfaces and also find sufficient revenue to pay the outgoings. The Board of the SCST was engaged in negotiations with the Dulwich Estate with a view to a new 25-year lease and an acceptable rent. The Board of the SCST wished to conclude those negotiations by Christmas 2016 to give a year’s notice to clubs of closure or a new lease.
2. It was confirmed that the 2015 prices for pitch hire had been held for the 2016 year. The price list was available from Jon Thornton, the SCST Treasurer or Gary Cornforth. It was confirmed that bookings for at least ten games and if paid in advance did not attract VAT. However smaller bookings would attract VAT as this was the ruling by HMR&C. 
3. The pitch reservation policy for weekends was outlined by Gary Cornforth. Saturday adult bookings were currently full with member clubs and Gary required advance notice of games by each preceding Monday so that he could publish successful requests on Tuesday.  Although Saturday and Sunday mornings were very busy with junior bookings, he was able to meet the needs of most member clubs with similar deadlines for pitch requests. Sunday afternoons were less busy and there were opportunities for senior teams to play. The booking process was generally well understood. It was noted that important games/cup matches could be forewarned to Gary.
4. It was noted that pitch allocation was made by John Howard on Fridays as the state of pitches/weather meant late changes. It was not possible to issue pitch allocations earlier in the week. Clubs were anxious to help. It was agreed that an externally located whiteboard with a map and pitch bookings would help. Stuart Jones suggested that a laminated pitch diagram on the dressing room door would help as well. He offered to get the information printed. It was noted that a winter sports pitch plan existed on the SCST website.  

5. Colin raised the issue of car parking within the Dulwich Sports Ground. John Howard explained that the ground opened at 8-30am at the weekend. The car park had a capacity of only 50 cars which soon filled up and by way of example for one 9 v 9 game there were 42 cars in the car park. John needed more help from volunteers to steward the car park. Daniel Mascoll agreed to help with a rota of volunteers. John said that he could offer a small sum if people wished to be paid. He was really struggling as his group of volunteers was much reduced. In the afternoons, the problem was lessened as fewer cars came to the ground.

6. There was an additional car park in the Hollingtonians ground but John needed stewards for that car park. If there is some stewarding in that ground, then John could also arrange for the Gallery Road foot access gate to be opened. John did not wish to release keys as the Trust needed to have security of access.  

7. It was agreed that the website should include a section on where people could park including Rosendale Road and Gallery Road. It was important that home teams alerted away sides. Gary would write to all clubs drawing their attention to this area of concern. 

8. John Howard and Colin Ferris explained that the allocation of changing rooms was made before kick- off. There was a new suite of keys to allow better security. However, there was a major problem with the state of the dressing rooms after use. This also included players washing boots in showers and wash basins. The clubs made two suggestions – all users pay a deposit on the dressing room key (£10) which was returnable subject to condition and that if this did not work then all user clubs lodge £50 with SCST at the start of the season against misuse and/or damage. Colin would discuss with the Board and institute a system. This would possibly require an amendment to the terms and conditions for the use of the Sports Ground.

9. In the general discussion on Pavilion protocol it was agreed that players should clean their boots in the cleaning troughs (newly provided) and that all players be expected to remove boots outside the pavilion. This was termed a “clean boots” policy.

10. John Howard asked that teams do not warm up on the pitch until five minutes before kick-off. In discussion it was noted that this included other pitches too! Shuttle run training is particularly high usage of playing surfaces. It was agreed by clubs that there was adequate space outside the pitches for a twenty-minute warm up. Gary agreed to place in the joining instructions for home and away teams. 

11. John Howard explained the pitch cancellation policy and it was noted that SCST waited as long as possible before cancelling to try and get games played. In discussion a couple of clubs asked that they be informed on Friday. Good communication was seen as essential. Gary asked that every club supply at least two names and mobile numbers and he would circulate key contact numbers for John and himself. It was agreed that a website statement was not enough although thought might be given to announcing pitches being unfit for play via the website.

12. It was explained that when games are cancelled by SCST due to weather etc. then a credit was issued which hopefully could be used that season or possibly the next season. The SCST did not provide refunds. In discussion smaller clubs were concerned that they could not get a refund. Colin drew the attention of all present to the HMR&C rules which meant refunds affecting the VAT exemption. This discussion “cleared” the air.

13. Reynolds FC had bought ten pitches but had four pitch credits remaining. The club had now disbanded. It was agreed that Dulwich Village FC would buy them. It was noted that there was no ruling of the transfer of credits.

14. Question was made about the sale of bacon sandwiches/tea/coffee on mornings. John Howard said that they had opened on Saturday mornings with few customers. Sundays seemed better with sales from 10-12noon. A few Clubs asked if they could request a service for big games/cup matches. John and Jackie Howard were happy to assist, where possible, with advance arrangements however they could not bring in staff and not sell anything!

15. The end of the winter sports season was noted as weekend of 8th/9th April 2017.

16. Colin closed the meeting by thanking all for their attendance and for the constructive and productive debate which ensued.  It was noted that the SCST would give consideration to amending the terms and conditions, the website and introduce some new measures. Colin emphasised the need for good communication, particularly with the visiting opposition clubs, and that offers of volunteers/help were sorely needed.

There was a general agreement for a winter sports pre-season meeting to be held on an annual basis and this will be arranged in the future.
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